
 
TOWN OF TEMPLE, NEW HAMPSHIRE BOARD OF SELECTMEN  

JULY 25, 2017 MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING 
 
Board members present: Ken Caisse, Gail Cromwell, Bill Ezell  
Cromwell stated she would be recording the meeting.  
Call to order by Cromwell at 5:30 p.m.  
 
July 18th minutes: 
Ezell moved to accept, seconded by Caisse. Motion voted in the affirmative by unanimous 
vote. 
 
Building Permit for Hastings: 
The board approved a building permit application for the addition of solar panels for Honey 
Hastings. 
 
Discussion of forms and due dates: 
Cromwell presented a list of forms the town is responsible for filing, and the due dates. 
Cromwell also presented a letter from Avatar regarding changes in the way utility poles are 
assessed. The board will research the impact of this proposed change. 
 
Letter to town board and committees: 
Cromwell presented a letter describing the procedure for posting information to the town 
website and requesting feedback on any changes boards and committees would like to their 
portions of the website. Letter was approved unanimously and Cromwell will distribute it. 
 
Request for board statement: 
Laura Lynch requested that the board state publically its opposition to the current Federal 
attempt to gather voting records from the state. This was supported by comments from 
Connie Kieley and Honey Hastings. The board advised that a request to put this on the 
agenda for the next public meeting should be made. 
 
Motion to enter non-public session: 
Cromwell made a motion to enter non-public session under the provisions of RSA 91-A: 3 
II(b) and (e), seconded by Caisse. Motion approved by unanimous roll-call vote. The board 
entered non-public session at 5:54 PM. The board elected to not seal the non-public 
minutes. The board reviewed legal matters related to the pending ZBA appeal of the Mazza 
ruling made by the select board, and two candidates for the Municipal Clerk position were 
interviewed. 
 
Motion to reconvene public session: 
Caisse made a motion to reconvene public session, seconded by Cromwell. Motion 
approved by unanimous roll-call vote. Public session was reconvened at 6:39 PM. 
 



Public comments: 
Mary Beth Ayvazion recommended Laura Lynch to the board as a candidate for the 
Municipal Clerk position. The board agreed to contact Lynch and schedule an interview 
time. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn: 
Motion to adjourn by Ezell, seconded by Caisse, unanimously voted in the affirmative.  

 


